EAA Chapter 327 Membership Meeting November 16, 2021 7:05pm, EAA Hanger 88

Minutes

6:30 pm social time, gathering, food & soft drinks, 7:10 pm meeting kick-off

1. Call to Order

Attending were 36 menbers Food: Baked potato with toppings, Mariann & Chuck Weber

- 2. Newsletter and minutes posted on website
- 3. Treasurer reported to Board of Directors

4. Old Business

A cable-tensiometer was purchased for a chapter tool library if anyone needs to use please contact a chapter officer.

We were awarded a second 2021 Ray Scholarship by EAA, to Ms. Alana Duggan. We have an applicant for 2022, Patrick Rambosek, whose paperwork has been submitted.

5. New Business

Elections are scheduled in our By-Laws for two-year terms, and the Treasurer and President are up for election in odd years. VP & Secretary in even-years. Ballots were distributed and the vote was collected and counted with 33 votes for Chuck Weber as President and 33 votes for Brett Pierce as Treasurer out of 36 members attending. These terms will begin in 2022. We thanked Merle for his 3 terms of service as Treasurer. Don Hedeman volunteered to be a Flight Advisor, Nick Hirsch was nominated by several members to be Hanger 88 Supervisor, Bridger Hawkinson volunteered to help with Young Eagles and Kevin Bohach volunteered to be Social Chairman.

Holiday dinner was advertised in newsletter and an email to members with payment by credit card online via PayPal. If desired give check to Elaine Fitch tonight at \$32/per person including tax & tip. Mariann Weber will send out a SignUpGenius rsvp invitation.

Volunteers are asked to prepare a light meal before our meeting. Subs, soup, pizza, etc fine. The cost is about \$5 so please be generous with your donations.

Photos of faces needed for the Chapter roster. Email your own to Chuck Weber @ charlesbweber@me.com or we can take one on iPhone. Also photos of chapter activities needed for newsletter(Bob Woodward), website(Nancy DuPlessis) and Face Book page(Bridger Hawkinson).

Program: Dan Helsper, a Pietenpol builder from Anamosa who keeps his plane at KMXO. He flew it over for chapter coffee this fall. He was recently published and spoke for 45 min will on hand crafting his own propellers, including a four bladed one. Don brought several propellers to display and they appeared as works of art. EAA's Chapter video for November was played.

Minutes submitted by Chuck Weber